Huntingdon, PA
Tuesday, September 17, 2024
9:30 a.m.

The regular meeting of the Huntingdon County Commissioners was held on the above date and time in the
Commissioner’s Meeting Room with the following present: Commissioners Walls and Reeder; Chief Clerk, Heather
Fellman; Solicitor, Larry Newton; Mike Hannon and Micaela Mills from Tri-County Drug and Alcohol; Treasurer, Susan
Harry and Daily News Reporter, Joe Thompson.

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Commissioner Walls. Prayer was led by Commissioner Walls and the
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Commissioner Reeder.

It was moved by Commissioner Reeder, seconded by Commissioner Walls and carried (Walls, yes; Reeder, yes) to
approve the minutes of the previous meeting.

It was moved by Commissioner Reeder, seconded by Commissioner Walls and carried (Reeder, yes; Walls, yes) to
approve payment of bills.

There were no additions to the agenda.
There were no announcements.
There were no public comments.

Under matters to be addressed by the Solicitor, Solicitor Newton opened fuel bids. We received two sealed bids. The first
was from Alexandria Energy Products. They offered a bid to include up to 12,000 gallons at a fixed rate of $2.69/gallon or
a variable rate reflecting today’s price of $2.63/gallon. The second bid was from Bumbgardner and Flasher. They offered
a variable rate at $.17/gallon above the rack price or a fixed rate of $2.85/gallon. This bids will be considered and voted
on at the next public meeting.

Under new business, the Commissioners announced that they are soliciting nominations for the Conservation District
Board of Directors. Nominations can be sent to our office.

Under Matters for Action, Information and Discussion, Susan Harry, Treasurer, provided an update on last night’s upset
and repository sale. There were 84 registered bidders. 45 attended. For the upset sale, there were 24 properties. 11 were
unsold. They will be moved to judicial sale. For the repository sale 23 properties were sold. The remaining unsold
properties will remain in repository. $172,000 was taken in for the upset sale. $37,000 was taken in for the repository sale.
These proceeds do not all go to the County. They are divided between county, schools, and municipalities.

There were no Veteran’s Burial Allowances.
There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Reeder to adjourn the meeting at 9:36 a.m.
Minutes prepared by Heather Fellman, Chief Clerk.

Respegctfully Submitted,

o

Jeftfrey Thomas, Secretary




